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  February 2020         Madeira Beach Fundamental K-8           http://www.pcsb.org/mb-ms  

At A Glance 

PRINCIPAL 

Mr. Chris Ateek 
ateekc@pcsb.org 

 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPALS 

Mrs. Brooke Crandall 
crandallb@pcsb.org 

Mrs. Carolyn Altenore  
Altenorec@pcsb.org 
 
AREA SUPERINTENDANT 
Mr. Robert Poth  
 

591 Tom Stuart Causeway 
Madeira Beach, Fl  33708 
 
On the web: 
http://www.pcsb.org/mb-ms 
 
Contact 
K-5th     (727) 547-7838 
6th-8th   (727) 547-7697 
 
Student Hours:  
K-5th    7:45 a.m. - 1:55 p.m. 
6th-8th  7:45 a.m. - 2:15 p.m. 

 

 

Mission: 

Madeira Beach Fundamental 
will provide a rigorous stu-
dent-centered learning envi-
ronment to ensure 100% stu-
dent success by working col-
laboratively with all faculty, 
staff, and community stake-
holders. 

Hello MBFS families, 

During the month of February, our 

school has decided to take on blood 

cancer and our mission is to help find 

a cure.  We are partnering with the 

Leukemia and Lymphoma Society, as 

we start our annual pennies for pasta campaign.  Our 

online donations start Monday, February 3rd  and run 

through Friday, February 28th.  Your students homeroom 

teacher should send home a link to their online donation 

page.  The school link is https://events.lls.org/pages/sun/

MadeiraBeachFundSchool-2020.  
 

Help us reach our goal of 15,000 dollars. 
 

Our in-house collections will be the week of Monday, 

February 24th – Friday, February 28th. 

Look below to see the spirit days  

• Monday 2/24 – Pajama Penny Day -  Bring in your 

pennies and wear your favorite Pajamas 

• Tuesday 2/25 – Neon Nickels Day – Wear your brightest 

neon and bring in those nickels. 

• Wednesday 2/26  - Dazzling dimes and dollars  day – 

send in those dimes and dollars and wear something 

shiny. 

• Thursday 2/27 – Crazy quarters day – Wear your crazy 

socks as you cash in those quarters. 

• Friday 2/28 – Rock it out day – It’s the last day to bring 

in your donations and wear your rock and roll t-shirts 

http://www.pcsb.org/sanderlinib
http://www.pcsb.org/mb-ms
http://www.pcsb.org/mb-ms
https://events.lls.org/pages/sun/MadeiraBeachFundSchool-2020
https://events.lls.org/pages/sun/MadeiraBeachFundSchool-2020
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FebruaryImportant Dates 

Feb 19 6:45am All Pro Dad 
Mtg. 

Feb 21 -7:00 AM C2C Break-
fast (MS) 

 7:25 AM C2C Break-
fast (ES) 

Feb 24 Pajama Penny Day 
(wear your pjs) 

 Pasta For Pennies Coin 
Collection Week 

 

 

 

 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE FRONT OFFICE 

Students will not be allowed to use the school phone to request 
forgotten materials to be brought to school. Homework which is 
forgotten at home and brought to school by the parent/guardian 
will not be delivered to the classroom per fundamental guidelines. 
 

Parent Survey Link 

As part of our school’s accreditation, we are conducting a parent 
survey. Your feedback to this survey provides guidance for our 
school’s improvement and helps us identify our best practices. 
Your participation is very important for the results of this survey 
to be meaningful. We value your opinion and ask that you take 
the time to complete this survey. Please be assured that your re-
sponses to this survey will be anonymous. Your honest opinion is 
appreciated. Please follow the link below to complete the survey. 

www.pcsb.org/ParentSurvey 
 

FRONT OFFICE VOLUNTEER 

Please consider helping in the Madeira Beach Fundamental School 
K-8 Main Offices.  If you would like to greet visitors, help with fil-
ing, answer phones or assist with teacher projects; this is the op-
portunity for you.  You must be a Level II volunteer to 
help. The main coverage hours are from 10:00 am until 1:00 pm, 
but please feel free to come early and/or stay late. Please click 
the link below to sign up. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0449A8AA28A64-november4 

This volunteer opportunity will not qualify for meeting 
credit. 

Thank you in advance for helping and joining in on the MAD FUN!! 

Any questions, please contact the Family and Community Liaison. 
Stacie Allen at 727-547-7838    

Friday Spirit Days 

 

2/14  Valentine’s Day wear 
red or pink 

3/13  Vacation Day Shorts 
and Shirt 

http://www.pcsb.org/sanderlinib
http://www.pcsb.org/ParentSurvey
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0449A8AA28A64-november4
https://cwhiting.kwrealty.com/
https://www.flynnlawoffices.com/
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MBFS DROP OFF- PICK UP FAQ’s 
K5 School times 7:45 AM- 1:55 PM, Middle grades School times 7:45 AM- 2:15 PM. 

 

Enrollment in our school is a privilege enjoyed by Madeira Beach Fundamental students and their families.  Our students are ex-
pected to exhibit exemplary achievement and conduct while at school and outside of school within the community.  We always ap-
preciate exemplary conduct from our parent community as well, as the neighborhood and businesses which surround our school are 
an extension of us.   

School guidelines require all students to be picked from school up no more than 30 minutes from the end of the stu-
dent day, and immediately following participation to any end of the day student activity. 

WHAT YOU CAN DO THAT HELPS EVERYONE? 
• Maintain a slow speed. 

• Refrain from foul language, inappropriate gestures and remain patient and kind.  Children and families are 
watching you. 

• Refrain from smoking, or otherwise being distracted. 

• Please use hands free mode on your cellular devices while in the car line.  

• Close all gaps by moving forward. 

• Use a dashboard name sign, a left turn signal to pass out of the line. 

• Students should be drop off/ pick up ready with backpacks, folders, and music instruments in hand.   

• Escort your child if parking.  At no time should a student walk across parking areas without an adult. 

• Arrive early, or later to avoid the heaviest levels of traffic. 

PLEASE REMEMBER NOT TO: 
• Use the businesses across from school for drop off and pick up purposes 

• Park your car in the car circle, on sidewalks, or in staff sanctioned parking spaces. 

• Please do not leave your vehicle. 

• Have your children enter or exit vehicles from the driver’s side. 

• Text or use social media while moving in the car line. It is now against the law to operate a motor vehicle while 
holding your phone in a school zone while children are present.  Please see the link below for a more complete 
explanation of this new law as well as the United States Code Service explanation of a School Zone http://
www.leg.state.fl.us/statutes/index.cfm?mode=View%
20Statutes&SubMenu=1&App_mode=Display_Statute&Search_String=316.306&URL=0300-0399/0316/Sections/0316.306.html  

K5 families use the RED LOOP (follow red signs) 

AM Drop off– 1) Enter loop at the traffic light. 2.) Follow red signs, and pull forward closing gaps. Drop off takes place 
near the covered PE court. PM Pick Up– 1) Enter loop at the traffic light.  Follow red signs. 2) Pull forward to the ele-
mentary loop which will lead to elementary car circle. 3.) Pick up takes place near the covered PE court. 4.) Please dis-
play your name card with your car pool name. 5.) We will call your name over a loud speaker. 6.) Please pull all the way 
forward. 7.) You may pass motorists once you have your child. 

Middle grade and siblings use BLUE LOOP (follow blue signs) 

AM Drop off– 1.) Please loop at the light or entrance near McDonald’s. 2.) Follow blue signs around field (two lanes to 
merge point).  3.) Pull all the way forward closing all gaps. Middle grades/ sibling drop off takes place anyplace from the 
gym to the crosswalk or near the elementary school front office PM Pick Up– 1) Follow the blue lanes around field (two 
lanes to merge point. 2.) Display your name card with your car pool name. 3) We will call your car pool name over a 
loud speaker. 4.) Pull forward to the cafeteria closing all gaps.  5.) You may pass other motorists once you have your 
child. 

A high volume of traffic is always expected.  Always arrive with a smile. 

http://www.pcsb.org/sanderlinib
http://www.leg.state.fl.us/statutes/index.cfm?mode=View%20Statutes&SubMenu=1&App_mode=Display_Statute&Search_String=316.306&URL=0300-0399/0316/Sections/0316.306.html
http://www.leg.state.fl.us/statutes/index.cfm?mode=View%20Statutes&SubMenu=1&App_mode=Display_Statute&Search_String=316.306&URL=0300-0399/0316/Sections/0316.306.html
http://www.leg.state.fl.us/statutes/index.cfm?mode=View%20Statutes&SubMenu=1&App_mode=Display_Statute&Search_String=316.306&URL=0300-0399/0316/Sections/0316.306.html
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In this Newsletter: 

 General Membership Meeting Opportunities 

 Parent Survey 

 MBFS DROP OFF- PICK UP  

 MBFS Volunteer Recognition 

 February Lunch Menu 

 MBFS Named National Winner Sandy Hook Promise 

 State of the School Report 
  

Car Line Drop Off/Pick up Reminders 

Our earliest AM drop off for middle grades students is 7:15 AM, and 7:25 AM for elementary 

students.  There is no adult supervision for students earlier than these times.  If you are ar-

riving early, please remain with your student adult supervision is present.  Our latest student 

pick up is 2:25 PM (K5) and 2:45 PM (middle grades). 

A few other reminders include: 

• Please refrain from texting while driving. 

• Please close all gaps, use a dashboard name sign, and a left turn signal to pass out of the 

line. 

• At all times please have your students drop off/ pick up ready with backpacks, folders, 

and music instruments in hand, and ready to exit or enter their vehicle.  

• And at no time should students enter vehicles from the driver’s side, nor should you get 

out of your vehicles when using car line.  

• If you are parking to pick up or drop off in our parking lots, you must walk your student 

across the street. At no time should student’s walk across parking lots without an adult. 

• Please be reminded once more, we request (and our business community across from 

school request) you use are car line for drop off and pick up purposes. 

For these car line reminders, a list of May General Membership Opportunities, and several 

other messages, please check your email.  And if you are not receiving these blasts, and 

wish to, please call us at 727 547-7697.  Take care bringing sunshine to the beach. 

http://www.pcsb.org/sanderlinib
http://4mycause.us/listing/madeira-beach-fundamental-k-8-school
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GENERAL MEMBERSHIP 
OPPORTUNITIES FEBRUARY 

There are no general membership meeting 
opportunities in the month of December, 
however the month of January offers a 
whole host of opportunities for meeting 
credit.  Remember, families are required to 
attend eight membership opportunities per 
year, at least one per month.  Manage 
your opportunities wisely.   Please see a 
full listing of these opportunities. 

February General Membership 
Opportunities 

1. 2/10/20: PTSA Meetings 5:30P, or 
7:00P 

2. 2/25/20:  SAC/ Parent University 
Meetings 5:30P 

***For meeting credit, you must arrive no 
more than 15 minutes from the start of the 
meeting opportunity you attend and 
remain for the entirety of the meeting you 
attend.  Parking will be tight so arrive 
early, and available to you on our middle 
grades pe field.  General membership 
meeting cards will be found in our media 
center for sign in. 

3. Intervention and Appeals 
Committee Needs (also a general 
membership meeting opportunity) 

Are you interested in earning meeting 
credit without attending a night time 
meeting Our IAC needs you! Then be a 
part of the IAC committee that meets on 
Tuesday and Thursday.  You don’t have to 
be free all of the time but serve when you 
can.  Please email Mrs. Crandall, assistant 
Principal (K5 interest) and Mrs. Ivy (middle 
grades interest) to be added to the list of 
volunteers.  If you serve on two IAC 
meetings then it will equal one month’s 
meeting credit. 

4. You could receive February 
Membership Credit for helping us 
out in the mornings and/or 
afternoons!! 

You MUST be a registered Level I 
volunteer that has reactivated their 
volunteer focus account for this school 
year.  If you need help with this or more 

information on becoming a 
Level II volunteer, please 
contact our Family & 
Community Liaison, Stacie 
Allen. 

We could use your help in the 
mornings and afternoons with covering 
some of the gates, helping with the 
parking lots or helping with our elevated 
crosswalk on campus.   If you are willing to 
help out for two or more mornings/
afternoons, you will receive membership 
credit for the month of February. You 
would need to be at school for about a half 
an hour each shift.  

Please click the link below and sign up if 
you are able.  You would need to sign in at 
the middle side front office when you 
arrive in order to receive your February 
Membership credit. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/60B0449A8AA28A64-february5 

If you have any questions please feel free 
to contact one of the front offices. 

5. Community Spirit Night On January 
27th we will be hosting a 
Community Partner Night  

to celebrate businesses in our 
community.  You can receive meeting 
credit all while helping raise funds for the 
Manta Store.  From 5:00P – 8:00P, plan on 
stopping by one of our business partners, 
enjoy some yummy food and receive 
January Meeting credit.  Please be sure to 
sign in at the staffed table to receive your 
credit (look for blue balloon). The locations 
are to be announced. 

 

http://www.pcsb.org/sanderlinib
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0449A8AA28A64-february5
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0449A8AA28A64-february5


   February 2020       Madeira Beach Fundamental K-8          We are ONE school!       Page 6 

The School neither endorses nor subscribes to the advertisers included herein. 

Mrs. Grace’s Thrift Store Game 

The holidays are over, and the weather has 

warmed up so much!  Which means you are 

probably anxious to clear out the cobwebs 

and start your spring cleaning early!  And 

you know your kids scored tons of great 

new toys and games over the winter 

break.   

Like most parents at this time of year you 

are probably asking yourself how am I go-

ing to organize and store all this stuff?  Are 

you tripping over Legos?  Can’t fit in the 

bathtub because of toy overflow?  Not able 

to sit on the couch until you dig all the Hot 

Wheels out of the cracks between the cush-

ions?  Before you go all Marie Kondo on 

your home please remember that our fabu-

lous “Spin It To Win It” Fish Fry game 

needs your stuff!  We are gearing up for 

our fabulous annual Fish Fry Fun Festival 

and your second hand treasures make for a 

really interesting prize at this game!   

Any thing goes in this unique, thrift store 

type game.  Consider donating your clean, 

used items in good condition to our school. 

Suggested items:  Toys, games, art sup-

plies, knick knacks, and books (adult or 

child).  Other items that were really popular 

include:  Candles, costume jewelry, toiletry 

items, kitchen or bathroom gadgets and 

home décor items.   One man’s trash is an-

other man’s treasure!   So if it doesn’t bring 

you joy, please pass it along with any other 

unwanted items to be recycled, reused and 

loved by another person!    

You can send these items into the school 

with your child.  That is if you can talk 

them into giving them away! For those of 

you that might need to clean their room 

while they are occupied elsewhere, you can 

bag it up in discreet dark colored bags or 

boxes and drop off at the office.   

 

 

Please make sure to label the items for do-

nation to Mrs. Grace’s Thrift Store 

Game.  DISCLAIMER:  We cannot assume 

responsibility for items that your family do-

nates that return to your home as a prize 

that was won by your child while playing 

this exciting game!  For example, that 

creepy doll with the eyes that seem to fol-

low you everywhere…. It may find it’s way 

back to your home in your child’s loving 

arms!  If so, we will welcome it back as a 

donation for the next game!     Thank you 

for your support of our game, and for recy-

cling and reusing items!    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.pcsb.org/sanderlinib
http://fishsaltwatertackle.com/
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http://www.pcsb.org/sanderlinib
https://www.shopmirrolure.com/
https://elizabethlawson.com/
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CALLING ALL VOLUNTEERS 

Thank you to all who have returned the 
School Volunteer Option form.  We have 
many events and opportunities for all to 
help.  This year Pinellas County Schools did 
not deactivate volunteers so if you were ac-
tive last school year, your volunteer profile 
is still active this school year.  MBFS appre-
ciates you logging your volunteer 
hours.  We submit that information to the 
district to show what a positive impact our 
families have on our School.   

We could not do this without your help!  

If you have any questions about volunteer-
ing, please contact the Family and Commu-
nity Liaison, Stacie Allen at allensta@pcsb.org 
or 727-547-7838. 

Mentors Needed 
 
We are in need of mentors at our 
school.  We are looking for volunteers who 
are committed to the development of our 
students.  If you can help a student gain 
new insights and work towards their goals, 
please contact Stacie Allen, Family and 
Community Liaison. 

 

MBFS named national winner 
Sandy Hook Promise 

Did you know Madeira Beach Fundamen-
tal K-8 School  received the Sandy Hook 
Promise Start with Hello Grand Prize Award 
for preventing social isolation?  

Please see the report from our friends at 
FOX 13 and by the PCS district communica-
tions department 

http://www.fox13news.com/news/
local-news/madeira-beach-students-
combat-violence-with-kindness 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=CBcuLdlVKYY&feature=youtu.be 

2019-2020 8th grade National Junior 
Honor Society Interest  

NJHS is a service organization for students 
who exemplify and demonstrate the follow-
ing traits: service, leadership, character, 
and citizenship. Eligible eighth grade stu-
dents will be evaluated by a faculty adviso-
ry council on the basis of these traits.  To 
be eligible for membership consideration, 
students must be in eighth grade and have 
a 3.0 grade point average on a 4.0 scale 
beginning with grades active in sixth grade 
and meet the behavioral and character re-
quirements. If, after a student has been se-
lected, but before the formal induction, the 
student is involved in an incident which 
places his/her qualifications in question, in-
duction will not take place until the faculty 
advisory council re-evaluates his/her stand-
ing. 
Students must also be able to verify at 
least 20 hours of community service with 
documentation.  Acceptable forms of docu-
mentation include a letter or the form avail-
able on the website with signed documen-
tation of the service done and number of 
hours.  Service hours may be completed at 
the same place and should be signed off by 
a non-family member.  The hours may 
begin at the beginning of his/her seventh 
grade year and need to be completed by 
the first day of 8th grade.  

http://www.pcsb.org/sanderlinib
mailto:allensta@pcsb.org
https://www.pcsb.org/mb-ms
https://www.pcsb.org/mb-ms
http://www.fox13news.com/news/local-news/madeira-beach-students-combat-violence-with-kindness
http://www.fox13news.com/news/local-news/madeira-beach-students-combat-violence-with-kindness
http://www.fox13news.com/news/local-news/madeira-beach-students-combat-violence-with-kindness
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CBcuLdlVKYY&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CBcuLdlVKYY&feature=youtu.be
http://www.hello.devoted.com/ahorner
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Joining us for Lunch? 

We welcome our MBF families for lunch with your 
child.  There are a few changes to update you on. 

1.  You must have your license or level 2 badge 
to come onto campus. 

2.  The person coming to dine with the child 
must be listed on the clinic card or with some-
one who is. 

3. Only  your child can join you for lunch. No 
friends are permitted to join you, unless their 
parent is present. 

4. Elementary families will eat in the cafe on the 
stage. 

5. Middle grades families will sign out their stu-
dent at the front office and eat just outside 
the office at the picnic tables.  Then you will 
sign your child back in and he/she will return 
to class. 

6. Our elementary picnic area will be supervised 
and available every Friday.  Feel free to join 
us then to sit outside. 

 

 

PETS 
Pets may be brought to school for demonstra-
tions which are part of the established curricu-
lum.  All pets must be in cages.  Teachers may 
decline pet visits.  Approval from the Principal is 
also required before any pets are brought to 
school.  At drop-off and pickup, pets must be 
kept inside the vehicle the entire time. 

 

 

Media Center Volunteers 

Our Media Center is looking for some 

help for one hour a day.  You can 

choose anytime from 8:00am  - 

10:00am or from 1:00pm -

2:00pm.  This volunteer would work 

with both Ms. Owen and Ms.  Foushee, 

restacking books and various other 

duties.   You must be a Level II 

volunteer for this opportuni-

ty.   Please click the link below to 

sign up:   https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/60B0449A8AA28A64-library2                                                         

This volunteer event does not qualify 

for meeting credit. If you have any 

questions please feel free to contact 

Stacie Allen  

STUDENT HOMEWORK 
Homework may be assigned any day 
of the week.  Students who do not 
have homework assignments complet-
ed and in class by the assigned date 
will receive two demerits.  However, 
the student will be given credit for the 
portion of the homework that is com-
pleted.  When parents/guardians sign 
a homework paper, it is an indication 
that the parent/guardian has looked 
over the assignment for accuracy, 
completion, neatness, name, and ap-
propriate responses. Students whose 
homework does not have the required 
parent/guardian signature will receive 
one demerit. Students who do not 
bring the necessary materials to class 
will receive one demerit. Students will 
not be allowed to use the school 
phone to request forgotten materials 
be brought to school.  Homework 
which is forgotten at home and 
brought to school by the parent/
guardian will not be delivered to the 
classroom. 

http://www.pcsb.org/sanderlinib
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0449A8AA28A64-library2
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0449A8AA28A64-library2
https://sidelinesportscheerleading.com/
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MBFS REPORT CARD  

STATE OF THE SCHOOL REPORT 

Who makes up our MBFS Family? 

 
 

*Total enrollment: 1,374 

**29% Free/Reduced Lunch 

 

1 Principal, 2 Assistant Principals 

1 School Resource Officer 

86 Instructional Staff members (35 K5/ 50 Middle grades) 

32 Support Staff Members (Cafeteria, Classroom Teaching 
Partners, Clerical, Plant Operations) 

 

ITS TAKES A COMMUNITY 

Points of Pride/ Special services/ honors and programs 

• AVID Certified 

• On site, full time advanced academics program 

• Top 10 Finalist for Teacher of the Year 

• Healthy Schools Bronze Award Winner 

• School wide positive behavior supports/ Gold PBIS Model School 

• The instrumental and vocal department consistently earn top ratings at the district music 
performance assessment. 

• Attendance and Tardy Rates have improved, Intervention and Appeals committee invita-
tions and Discipline Referrals have decreased 

• Elementary and Middle Grade STEM Academies 

• Extended Learning Program (Before and After School) 

• Every child receives a FREE breakfast and lunch. 

• SAC (Parent University Sessions) /PTSA (Monthly) 

• Pinellas County’s most sought-after school 

• Over 1000 active volunteers connected to our school 

• $15,000 raised for leukemia research 

• Active take stock in children scholarship program 

• 100% of our classes participated in the Great American Teach In 

• Partnered with American Stage Company, Gulf Beaches Rotary Club, American Legion 
Post 273, and Madeira Beach VFW Post 4256 

• Annual Fall Festival/ Fish Fry as major school fund raisers 

• All Pro Dads Mentoring Program (Monthly) 

 

Demographics Percentage   

Asian 5%   

Black 3%   

Hispanic 10%   

Multiracial 4%   

Native American 1%   

White 77%   

*Our PTSA continues to support and meet our school 
needs 

**We have over 20,000 logged volunteer hours. 

http://www.pcsb.org/sanderlinib
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Welcome to the K-8 Media Center 

Mission Statement: 
The mission of the Madeira Beach Fundamental Media Center 
is to provide activities and resources that will assist students 
and staff in becoming effective and discriminating users of in-
formation, developing a pattern of lifelong learning, and in 
fostering a love of reading. 

Library Hours: 
7:25am - 2:15pm Monday & Friday 
7:25am - 2:30pm Tuesday-Thursday 

Lending Policy: 
Kindergarten and first grade students may check out one book at a time. Students in second 
through eighth grade may check out two books at a time.  Students can keep their books for 
two weeks from the date of checkout.  Overdue fees are not charged in elementary grades 
for late books; however, students may not check out more books until overdue ones are re-
turned.  Overdue fees for middle grades is 10 cents per day.  If a book is lost or damaged, 
students will need to pay for the book before being able to check out additional items. 

Contact the Media Specialists: 

• Ms. Foushee (K-5) Phone  (727) 547-7838   Email fousheeli@pcsb.org 
• Ms. Owen (6-8)  Phone  (727) 547-7697   Email owenp@pcsb.org   

 

Be careful when using Social Media 

Written by an MBFS student 

Have you ever been messaged online from a random stranger?  Has someone tried to 
reach out to you on any apps or social media that you use? 

There are a lot of people out there pretending to be someone they are not, also known as 
“Trolls”.  These people are trying to harass and bully others.  They can be found in many dif-
ferent places, online forums, chat rooms, direct messages, social medial apps, etc.  Some-
times these messages that Trolls send are pointless and easily forgotten.  But other times 
their words can be serious and cause people mental and emotional problems that can last in-
definitely. 

When chatting with these strangers, often private information is shared.  Most social 
media profiles include stuff such as birthdays, where you go to school, where you live and 
play sports.  This private information allows these Trolls to keep a close eye on you, and your 
friends, knowing what you’re doing always. This could put you in a very dangerous situa-
tion.  Posting things about your specific location, like address information, may allow a Troll 
to find you.  Also posting that you are on vacation would allow a stranger to know your 
house is unoccupied and a possible break in could happen. 

What should you do if a stranger reaches out to you or sends you anything unusu-
al?  First, you should never open their messages and ignore and block them.  If they contin-
ue to reach out you should tell a parent, adult, teacher or someone you trust.  Never under 
any circumstances send them any personal information.  Never participate in their bullying 
and harassing of others. 

Whether you are on Instagram, online chat rooms, gaming chat rooms, or anywhere 
online, the more you post the more a stranger can learn about you. 

Keep yourself and your friends safe by sharing this information with them. 

Click Image for Link to WebSite 

http://www.pcsb.org/sanderlinib
mailto:fousheeli@pcsb.org
mailto:owenp@pcsb.org
https://www.pcsb.org/Page/7251
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Friday Spirit Days 

2/14  Valentine’s Day wear red or pink 

3/13  Vacation Day Shorts and Shirt 

4/3  Rays Day 

5/22  Hawaiian Day 

5/29  Mad Beach Day 

 

Mentoring - Take Stock in Children 

We are pleased to add 17 new students to our Take Stock in Children Program.  This pro-
gram requires that each child has a mentor that meets with them for a minimum of 15 
meetings per school year.  These meetings are held during the students lunches.  If you 
are interested in learning more about this program and the idea of mentoring, please con-
tact Stacie Allen 727-547-7838 or allensta@pcsb.org.  

All Pro Dad  

December's All Pro Dad breakfast will be held on Wednesday, February  
19th at 6:45 am in the Middle School Cafeteria. Join us for a free breakfast, 
bonding time with your child(ren), and fun! The meeting is open to all 
grades; and don't come alone, bring your student(s) with you! We hope that 
you find that All Pro Dad is not only fun for you and your family, but that it 
enhances the relationship you have with your child(ren). All supportive male 
role models (dads, uncles, grandparents, father figures) are invited to at-
tend.   

Breakfast is provided by PTSA 

Please RSVP to 727-547-7697 or 727-547-7838 

Any questions, please email allensta@pcsb.org 

 

 

Build Confidence and Have Fun! 
 

Drama Kids meets Weekly      for 1 
hour! 

 
Come see why the difference is DRA-

MATIC! 

http://www.pcsb.org/sanderlinib
mailto:allensta@pcsb.org
mailto:allensta@pcsb.org
https://4mycause.us/listing/the-frog-pond.html
http://www.dramakids.com/fl9
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SHOPPING PROGRAMS 

Target Thanks a Billion Campaign:  As part of the social campaign, guests are encouraged to share a 
message of appreciation through Target’s Facebook page or the Thanks a Billion website, honoring a teacher 
who has made an impact on their life. When a guest submits a note of gratitude (certain terms & conditions ap-
ply), Target will donate $25 to the teacher’s school with the opportunity for each school to receive up to 
$25,000. But here’s the best part: Target won’t stop until it’s given away a grand total of $5 million.  

For more information please go to this website: https://corporate.target.com/article/2015/05/thanks-a-billion 

OFFICE DEPOT PROGRAM PROGRAM ID# 70022285 or 70022286: This unique program for schools can-
not only benefit your school now, but help keep them in free supplies all year long. All you need to do is make a 
qualifying purchase* at Office Depot and present your school's 5% Back to Schools program ID - and we'll take 
care of the rest.  For more information please go to 
http://www.officedepot.com/a/promo/backtoschool/5percent/?cm_sp=FooterLinks-_-products-_-5PercentBack  

Or call Linda O/ 727.547.7697 
KULA has partnered with Red Robin to create the “Burgers For Better Schools” program that is an extension of 
their loyalty, or “Royalty” program. Royalty members can login using their existing royalty account, or create a 
new one. From there they can select any school of their choice as their designated school to automatically re-
ceive 1% of the total bill from their meal each time they dine at any Red Robin locations. The donation is auto-
matic and the customer only needs to notify the Red Robin employee of their royalty account number at the 
time of payment.   Because we do not track individual patrons donations to separate clubs or organizations, the 
donation is to be used at the school's discretion.  Please visit www.redrobin.com/betterschools for information and FAQ’s. 

http://www.pcsb.org/sanderlinib
https://www.facebook.com/target
https://thanksabillion.target.com/
https://thanksabillion.target.com/#terms
https://thanksabillion.target.com/#terms
https://corporate.target.com/article/2015/05/thanks-a-billion
http://www.officedepot.com/a/promo/backtoschool/5percent/?cm_sp=FooterLinks-_-products-_-5PercentBack
mailto:www.redrobin.com/betterschools
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Student Homework 

Homework may be assigned any day of the week.  Students who do not have homework as-
signments completed and in class by the assigned date will receive two demerits.  However, 
the student will be given credit for the portion of the homework that is completed.  When 
parents/guardians sign a homework paper, it is an indication that the parent/guardian has 
looked over the assignment for accuracy, completion, neatness, name, and appropriate re-
sponses. Students whose homework does not have the required parent/guardian signature 
will receive one demerit. Students who do not bring the necessary materials to class will re-
ceive one demerit. Students will not be allowed to use the school phone to request forgotten 
materials be brought to school.  Homework which is forgotten at home and brought to school 
by the parent/guardian will not be delivered to the classroom. 

Say Something App 

As you may know secondary students (grades 6-12) from across our district can use the Say 
Something Anonymous Reporting System.  This system (via app., internet, or tele-
phone) allows students to submit secure and anonymous safety concerns to help identify and 
intervene at-risk individuals or behaviors. Students can report observed threats, behaviors, 
actions and harassment taking place.  The app also allows students to type in a description of 
what they saw or heard, and attach photos, videos or screenshots for example, of a social 
media post. Tips get triaged at a national call center by professional crisis counselors, who 
can immediately involve local police and/or school officials. The counselors can also message 
back and forth with the tipster. 

When our students act as the eyes and ears of the school, concerns can be addressed.  We 
want our students to See Something, and Say Something. Leads received recently have 
helped us to identify concerns across our campus and act upon them. While not all leads can 
be proven, or even factual, a venue is provided for our students to share. 

Unfortunately some students may misuse the Say Something Anonymous Reporting System. 
While all reports are investigated, students may submit recent prank reports giving intention-
al false accusations and information for the purposes of getting another student in trou-
ble.  These reports can trigger an investigation from the national call center to local police 
and/or school officials. And, when prank reports are received, services which could be provid-
ed to a true emergency are redirected.  

Please have conversations with your child about Seeing Something, and Saying Something, 
but also remind them, that like calling 911 in an emergency, any misuse or abuse of this sys-
tem is strictly prohibited, and, when prank reports are received, services which could be pro-
vided to a true emergency are redirected.  

http://www.pcsb.org/sanderlinib
http://cravingdonuts.com/
mailto:debbienibbs@cravingdonuts.com


   February 2020       Madeira Beach Fundamental K-8          We are ONE school!       Page 15 

The School neither endorses nor subscribes to the advertisers included herein. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.pcsb.org/sanderlinib


   February 2020       Madeira Beach Fundamental K-8          We are ONE school!       Page 16 

The School neither endorses nor subscribes to the advertisers included herein. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.pcsb.org/sanderlinib


   February 2020       Madeira Beach Fundamental K-8          We are ONE school!       Page 17 

The School neither endorses nor subscribes to the advertisers included herein. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.pcsb.org/sanderlinib

